
 
 
 

Minutes from the December 19, 2019 Friends of Atascadero Lake Board Meeting 
 
 
Present: Bob Edmonds, Don Lynge, Olan Kaigel, Dena Kaigel, Michelle Harms, 
Nancy Hair. Guest: Paul Murphy. Absent: Jon Trumbull, Barbara Combs, Cristel 
Wilson, Mark Hontz 
 
 

• Approval of the November 14, 2018 Board meeting minutes 
 

• Treasurer’s Report, Olan Kaigel: Beginning balance of $17,020.24, deposit               
of $70.00, expenses of $1000, leaving an ending balance of $16,095.63. 

 

• Well Report, Bob Edmonds: The well is now off. We did have Filiponi and 
Thomson out to look at the well as it was shutting off. There is plenty of 
water but seems to be a problem with the electrical or pump itself. Before 
the well goes back on next year we will have them back out to make 
necessary repairs to make operational.  

• Tamale Festival, Nancy Hair: We are very fortunate to be participating in  
the Tamale Festival to be held January 19th 11:00 – 5:00 by selling the 
tickets for the alcohol sales. This is an opportunity for us to earn much 
needed funds for future projects. We will be sending out a call for 
volunteers. We will have 3 sale tables with 2 shifts each of a minimum of 4 
people each shift. Set aside the date. It will be super fun for all! Please see 
attached flyer. 

• Lake Perimeter Signage Report, Michelle Harms: Michelle has been working 
hard and now has the total overview with photos and some copy for all 10 
signs that will be made. She is involving The Historical Society, local native 
tribes, Native Tree Association and hopefully the Zoo. We did a walk around 
the lake for sign placement that corresponds to each item on or 



surrounding the lake that is mentioned in the sign. We will contract with 
Premier Sign Company of Paso Robles who is also helping with layout.  

• LakeFest, Nancy Hair: We have our band!!! The local band The Long Shots 
will be playing throughout the day. We are very excited to have them and 
are grateful for their participation. LakeFest will also have Woods Humane 
Society doing some sort of fundraising activity to raise awareness of their 
new North County Spay and Neuter Clinic. 

 
Next Meeting January 16, 2019 6:15 PM in the Ranger House 

 
Submitted by Acting Secretary, Nancy Hair 


